
  

  

Precept for council tax 

 

A small rise has been approved for the council tax precept for fire, at a meeting of the 
West Yorkshire Fire and Rescue Authority (WYFRA). 

The slight increase will see Band D taxpayers pay an extra £5 a year. 

The WYFRA made the changes due to the financial challenges that remain, with a lack of 
capital funding and the cost-of-living pressures, including things like fuel and energy 
remaining high. However, despite the rise, the precept remains the fourth lowest 
precepting authority in the country. 

Chair Cllr Darren O’Donovan said “The cuts to local services by the previous Conservative 
governments have left us with a shortfall to manage for 14 years. We only ask the public 
for more money as a last resort, after carefully managing our funding alongside our risk, 
despite the pressures put onto us. 

“Our funding settlement over the last few years has not been fair given the challenges that 
we have faced - but despite this we are managing to provide a very good service to the 
people of West Yorkshire. We are sorry to ask for this small increase but hope that people 
recognise that we are investing it carefully in their local fire service.” 

Chief Fire Officer John Roberts said: “It is difficult for us to ask the public for more money 
during times when the cost of living feels high for many. However, this rise will allow us to 
continue to achieve our aim of making West Yorkshire safer, and investing in our people, 
equipment and infrastructure. 

“Despite the rise, West Yorkshire will continue to be the fourth lowest precepting fire 
authority in England.” 

Please see below the effect on council tax bands A to D of a £5 increase. 

 

 

 


